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Council Member Salem
Solid Waste Report Comments and Finalization
Meeting Date:

June 7, 2022
Topic:
Solid Waste Report Comments and Finalization 

Location:
117 West Duval Street, Lynwood Roberts Room
In attendance:
Council Member Ron Salem (Group 2 At-Large), Council Member Joyce Morgan (District 1), Council Member Randy White (District 12), Council Member Matt Carlucci (Group 4 At-Large), Trisha Bowles (Office of General Counsel), Kim Taylor (Council Auditors Office), Phillip Peterson (Council Auditors Office),  John Pappas (Public Works), Will Williams (Chief of Solid Waste), Thomas Hudson (Solid Waste Compliance Manager), Nikki Evans (ECA, At-Large, Group 2), Chet Aikens (ECA, District 1)

For a complete list of attendees, please refer to the sign-in sheet.
Meeting Convened:
1:30 PM 

Council Member Ron Salem called the meeting to order asked the attendees to introduce themselves for the record. CM Salem said that the purpose of this meeting is to discuss the finalizations to the Special Committee on Solid Waste Final Report. 
Council Member Carlucci stated that the city may be able to find a market for recycled glass if the recyclables were more thoroughly cleaned before recycling. Because glass was discussed at the February 17th meeting of the Special Committee, the group decided to change the first bullet point under the recommendations for that meeting from “eliminate glass from list of recyclable material” to “continue discussion regarding recycling glass by providing a product that meets the needs of the market”. CM Carlucci also suggested including consideration of the implementation of automatic price escalation, based on CPI or other formulas. The group agreed on keeping the solid waste fee as a recommendation under the April 7th meeting bullet points. 
Council Member Morgan said she agreed with CM Carlucci: glass should continue to be reviewed and not eliminated completely from recyclable materials. CM Morgan said there should be additional steps taken to explore the profit margin for glass, including use of local producers that utilize recycled glass. This was added as a recommendation under February 17th.  CM Morgan also emphasized the importance of education of the general population. Until there is real education for the citizens of Duval County, the work this committee (and others) may not have the impact they hope for. There have been multiple solid waste committees in the past few years and the findings of these committees should be revisited and not overlooked. Reexamination of past committee efforts was added as a recommendation under the March 3rd meeting. CM Salem recommended that this take place at the TEU Committee when the annual review of current markets conditions for recyclable items is presented each year in March. 
With no other discussion or recommendations from the group, CM Salem adjourned the meeting.

Meeting Adjourned: 
1:50 PM


Minutes:
Nikki Evans – complete on June 8, 2022
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